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Director's Message



Dear KIS Community,

As we look to the 2021-22 school year, KIS is planning to bring ALL STUDENTS back to the school 
campus and shift our school schedule to reflect previous years. There are a number of things to 
consider when doing this and we want to make sure that everyone understands some of the 
considerations made by the school to make sure we can do this as safely as possible.

Preschool (2-4 yo)
There will be no changes to the preschool program. These classes are already combined.

Elementary (5-10 yo)
Elementary classes will be coming back together into one classroom.   These groups are already limited 
to smaller class sizes (16 students). We are adjusting some furniture in these classrooms to maximize 
the space available.

Middle School  (11-13 yo)
All Middle School students will be attending school on campus, every day. Some of our classrooms 
have shifted spaces to allow for middle school to take on extra rooms. We are also changing 5 middle 
school classrooms to be larger for more space. This means the majority of  the middle school 
classrooms will now be larger in space, as we have already increased the size of some rooms.

Secondary Students
All Secondary School students will be attending school on campus, every day. The size of classes and 
spaces are different for all Secondary classes. Some classes are smaller, while others may have more 
students. However, the average size of these classes still remains relatively small with 16 students. 
Larger spaces will be taken into consideration for any classes that may be larger than 16 students.  

Extremely Limited Online Only Learning Option
KIS will NOT offer the same level of online learning. Depending on the situation, we may accommodate 
a limited “fly on the wall” connection to the classroom and teacher, however, the majority of our focus 
will be shifting to students on campus.  Those wishing to remain completely online will need to consider 
how to move forward at KIS and what options will be available. Any time a class needs to be 
quarantined or there is a government-mandated lockdown, KIS will shift to its online learning plan.

Student Athletics and Activities
Middle School and Secondary will continue with after-school activities. Inter-school competitions will be 
limited, but KIS will plan to have some competitions with schools that are following similar safety 
guidelines. CEESA has canceled the Fall Season, however, KIS will continue to participate in as many 
virtual events as possible. The Elementary Program is scheduling Elementary Activities and will be 
planning a safe way to offer these during the day.

We will be sharing more information and keeping the community updated on any changes, as much 
can change between now and August. 

2021-2022 School Year



Arts @ KIS





Dear Parents! 

In order to give you the opportunity to have some wonderful books for the summer, KIS has decided to 
open the Online Scholastic Book Club one more time this year! The offer starts on May 16th and runs out 
on May 26th. We are going to hopefully receive your books before the end of the school year. The 
estimated time of arrival is the 10th-15th of June. Please note this is the estimated date of arrival and is 
subject to change.    

Before you place an order, please, consider the following: you have to be in Kyiv till the end of June to be 
able to pick up your order from school if you need to leave earlier for summer you agree to pick up your 
order in August/September from school. The school is not shipping the orders.

What is a Scholastic Book Club?
Two or three times a year, KIS gives the opportunity to order quality children's books at a discounted 
price from Scholastic Book Club. The books Scholastic offers are carefully chosen to get children reading 
for pleasure - and to keep them reading right through their teenage years. There is no obligation to order, 
but for every €1 that parents spend on a school’s Book Club order, they’ll donate 20¢ in FREE BOOKS 
back to the school*.

As a librarian, I set up a new Book Club order via Scholastic's website. I share the unique scholastic 
website address with you below. Parents and children go online to browse the latest Book Club range. 
Parents order and pay securely online. Your child's teacher will receive the order, so please remember to 
choose your homeroom teacher before paying for your books The books are delivered to the school for 
FREE.

Here are the steps you need to take: 

Go to the school's Scholastic Webpage http://eu-schools.scholastic.co.uk/qsi-kyiv-international - you 
will see QSI in the top right-hand corner. 
Select which books you would like - to do this click “BUY” 
When orders get close to £80.00 or 100$ please proceed to checkout. There will be a summary of the 
order, click check out again. You can always open another with the same date straight after. This way the 
company can keep the orders going through customs without issues/delays. 
It will ask you to register your email address or if you are a returning customer to log in using your email 
address and password. 
Choose which book club basket/teacher you would like to place the order into. Your child's teacher will 
receive your order and pass it on to you. 
Make payments for your books.
If you have any questions, please, email me at alla-yarmolenko@kyiv.qsi.org.

Sincerely,

Alla Yarmolenko
Head Librarian
Kyiv International School

Scolastic Books
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